
The International School of Kigali (ISK) Board and Directors are aware of an

ongoing social media campaign circulating false and defamatory information about

ISK and the current administration by ISK’s former Director, Ms Rhonda Isley, on

behalf of her husband and ISK’s former teacher Mr Mark Isley.

There has been an ongoing criminal prosecution against Mr Mark Isley and out of

respect for the legal process and the Isleys, ISK has refrained from issuing any

statements that may have been seen as a predetermination of the legal process

notwithstanding, the proficient Rwandan Prosecution Authority decided that there

was sufficient evidence for them to launch a criminal case against Mark Isley and a

preliminary decision has been made by the Gasabo Primary Court through its

Judgement under Ref. N° RP 00807/2022/TB/GSBO dated 29
th

August, 2022. His

conviction came with a 3 year SUSPENDED prison sentence, a fine and court fees

amounting to $2010.  The records of this case are available to the public.

ISK remains committed to justice with compassion and is satisfied with the

decision afore-cited. 

Mr Mark Isley was neither imprisoned during the Judicial process nor is he in

prison now and is at liberty to leave Rwanda at any time of his choosing.

The ISK Board has absolute confidence in the ISK Co-Directors Lauren Jones and

Derek Harwell, the members of staff, and appreciates the grace with which they

have handled this matter.

As educators, we encourage all to be well informed and to understand that multiple

perspectives lead to a better understanding of any concept or issue.

The innuendo and conjecture caused by the Isleys within social media over this

matter is regrettable.

Dated 9
th

September, 2022


